VFW POST SURGEON/SERVICE OFFICER’S  REPORT
4-2-13

VA Community Based Outpatient Clinic – Bemidji (218) 755-6360
· Audiologist is in the clinic on Wednesdays & Thursdays – appointments must be make through the Fargo VA
· Drop off hearing aids on Wednesdays or Thursdays for cleaning & repair

· Flu Shots are available on a walk in basis Monday through Friday.

· New Patient Orientation Group meeting scheduled in late June-date pending

· PTSD Group Meeting (Iraq & Afgan Vets) 4/4 & 4/18 4:30pm
· Pain Group Meeting meets every two weeks on Tuesdays – 4/2, 4/16 & 4/30 from 4:30pm to 5:30pm

Education:


http://www.mymilitaryeducation.org
Health Care:


1-877-222-VETS (8387)

VA Inspector General:
1-800-488-8244

Suicide Prev. Hotline:

1-800-273-TALK (8255)

Fargo VA:


1-800-410-9723 or 701-232-3241

Help Line:


1-855-VET-TALK
For more information on veteran benefits, visit the Military.com Benefits Channel or contact the VA.  
Some of the following information came from Military.com.  Some of these topics may have a full article to read.  If you wish to view the full article on Military .com please follow this address http://www.military.com/military-report/archive or contact me at bskipton@att.net.
AF Criteria for New Medal

Week of March 04, 2013

The Air Force has officially released nomination criteria for the new Distinguished Warfare Medal. Servicemembers may be awarded the DWM for actions completed from either in or outside an actual combat zone. The action must include hands-on employment of a weapons system, including remotely controlled assets, or any other activity, in any domain, that had a direct and immediate on-site effect on an engagement or operation against a target. The domain is expansive in scope and includes air, land, maritime, space and cyberspace. The medal will not be awarded for acts of valor. Eligibility for the medal is retroactive to Sept. 11, 2001. For more information and full eligibility criteria, visit the myPers website and enter "DWM" in the search window.
Cuts to Hit Military School Districts

Week of March 04, 2013

School districts with military ties from coast-to-coast are bracing for increased class sizes and delayed building repairs. Others already have axed sports teams and even eliminated teaching positions, but still may have to tap savings just to make it through year's end. The schools' losses will come from cuts to a federal program known as "Impact Aid" that supplements local property tax losses for districts that cover federal land, including military posts and Indian tribal areas.
Deal of the Week: Military Discounts
Week of March 04, 2013 

Up to 50% off lifestyle, outdoor & tactical gear. Shop premium brands on GovX.com at prices not available to the public. Shop over 10,000 produc
Deploying or Returning Home? Get Tips - the Deployment Center

Week of March 04, 2013

If you have a family, the single most important thing to think about when it comes to deployment is ensuring that they're well taken care of while you're away. Finances are a big part of this, but they can also become a source of friction
DoD Program for Secure Mobile Devices

Week of March 04, 2013

The Department of Defense (DoD) is rolling out a program that will allow users of a range of mobile devices -- working anywhere from remote battlefields to the Pentagon to rapidly share classified and protected data across all components. The goal is to ensure that mobile devices throughout the department -- as well as their apps, email and other functions, and the wireless networks supporting them -- can operate securely in often hostile and remote environments and can adapt to ever-changing technology, even as the number of users expands. Officials are planning for a phased implementation involving vendor competition for development of a related system that could prove to be a model for large companies that also need to protect the transmission of both open and confidential data.
DoD Says Military Pay is Safe

Week of March 04, 2013

According to The Pentagon Channel, DoD officials have made it clear that military pay and "monetary" benefits will continue despite sequestration. Defense Secretary Leon Panetta said that servicemembers are not subject to the unpaid furloughs that will affect that majority of the Defense Department's civilian work force as a result of sequestration. According to Defense Secretary Panetta in a recently released memo "the president has used his legal authority to exempt military personnel funding from sequestration, but we have no legal authority to exempt civilian personnel funding from reductions. DoD's civilian employees' unpaid furloughs may begin in late April. The furloughs will effectively cut civilian pay by 20%. DoD did not make clear how sequestration will affect non-monetary benefits, like tuition assistance, MWR, and childcare services.
Fed Speeds up Health Record Integration

Week of March 04, 2013

The Departments of Defense and Veterans Affairs have announced that they will speed implementation of the Integrated Electronic Health Record program allowing servicemembers and veterans better access and, more importantly, better medical care. The system is now expected to be deployed by the end of 2014. The goal is to provide one set of electronic records from entry into the military through veteran status. The program is designed to allow servicemembers or veterans to download information and present it to doctors or other health care providers without delays. Previously, servicemembers had to hand carry paper files from DoD facilities to Veterans Affairs. DoD and VA begin conducting a pilot program this summer
General Dynamics Is Hiring Veterans

Week of March 04, 2013

Your Next Mission Starts Here. We scour the country in search for the best veteran talent to help us deliver innovative technology solutions for our nation's highest-priority defense and homeland security initiatives. Learn how your skills can translate into a civilian career in mission-critical programs.
MOAA Offers Scholarships

Week of March 04, 2013

Military Officers Association of America's (MOAA) Scholarship Fund announced it received bequests totaling over $5.7 million. One hundred percent of the gifts will be used to help educate children of military families. The MOAA Scholarship Fund has been able to provide over $100 million in interest-free loans and grants to more than 12,000 students. To learn more about the MOAA Scholarship Fund or to donate, visit www.moaa.org/scholarshipfund.
Navy Updates Learning System
Week of March 04, 2013
The Navy has begun a phased rollout of its new, modernized Learning Management System (LMS) platform. The new system uses AtlasPro as the replacement technology for the current LMS, which is at its end-of-life. The LMS is the technology was the backbone of Navy e-Learning (NEL). The Navy is implementing the AtlasPro LMS in a phased rollout throughout shore-based training facilities only. For general learners, transitioning to AtlasPro will be relatively transparent. However, the user interface will have a modernized look and feel. To assist users and schoolhouse staff in the transition, a series of role-based Job Performance Aids (JPAs) will be available via a link within the LMS application. For more information on the AtlasPro LMS and ETMDS visit the Navy NKO site. A CAC is required for access.
Navy Women's History Month Plans

Week of March 04, 2013

The Navy joins the nation in celebrating Women's History Month during the month of March. Commands are strongly encouraged to increase their knowledge and awareness of the contributions of women to our Navy and nation by celebrating the national Women's History Month theme, "Women Inspiring Innovation through Imagination: Celebrating Women in Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics (STEM)" through programs, exhibits, publications, and participation in military and community events. For more information, visit the Naval History and Heritage Command's Women in the Navy webpage.
Operation: Live Well

Week of March 04, 2013

Choosing to live healthy is proven to reduce the risk of heart attack, coronary artery disease, enlarged heart and other life threatening heart diseases. OPERATION: Live Well, the Military Health System's healthy living campaign, provides education, resources and support for healthy living initiatives throughout the military community. Visit the OPERATION: Live Well website to learn how to eat healthy, stay active and live tobacco-free. TRICARE beneficiaries are covered for preventive screenings for high cholesterol and high blood pressure, both risk factors for heart disease. Prescriptions and preventive screenings are covered at no cost when Prime beneficiaries get their care from their primary care provider or a network provider. A list of covered services is available online at the TRICARE website at www.tricare.mil/preventivecare. For more information on heart disease, visit the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) website at www.cdc.gov/heartdisease.
Paper Checks Ended March 1

Week of March 04, 2013

New rules from the Treasury Department require recipients of payments from Defense Finance and Accounting Service, the Veterans Administration and other federal pay and benefit agencies, to use electronic fund transfer methods to receive funds rather than mailed checks. The Treasury Department has estimated that eliminating hardcopy check payments would save the federal government about $20 million each year. According to DFAS more than 23,000 military retirees, annuitants and former spouses have yet to switch from monthly hardcopy checks to EFT. DFAS estimates that the federal government could save $265,000 per year if the remaining 23,000 join the more than 99 percent of DFAS customers that are already receiving electronic payments. The Treasury's rules call for issuing debit cards to payees without a bank account or who fail to register their account for direct deposit by the March 1, 2013 deadline.
Sailors, Families Should Review DEERS

Week of March 04, 2013

Military families should review and update their personal information. Also, Sailors should update their personal information online whenever they have a permanent change of station move or undergo any life-changing event. Most of a Sailor's personal, dependent, family member or beneficiary information can be viewed and updated through the following reporting and record systems: (1) Navy Standard Integrated Personnel System (NSIPS); BUPERS Online (BOL); Navy Family Accountability and Assessment System (NFAAS); and Defense Enrollment Eligibility Reporting System (DEERS). For a complete description of all Navy human resource records or detailed instructions on how to update service records, visit the Navy Personnel Command Records Management and Policy webpage.
Survey Request: We Need Your Help

Week of March 04, 2013

Your opinion matters. Take a quick survey to help ASMBA improve their product offerings and better serve the military community. Take the survey now.
The Battle of Iwo Jima

Week of March 04, 2013

The Battle of Iwo Jima, one of the most iconic and fierce battles in our history, recently commemorated its 68th anniversary. Check out To the Shores of Iwo Jima on YouTube, a 1945 documentary (featuring color footage) to give some perspective on why the engagement mattered. And be sure to read the Washington Post about Joe Rosenthal's famous shot of the flag raising over Mt. Suribachi. For more information on the Battle of Iwo Jima, including instructional materials, visit the Navy Department Library website, the History.com website, and the Military.com website.
TRICARE for Life

Week of March 04, 2013

TRICARE for Life (TFL) is TRICARE's Medicare-wraparound coverage available to all Medicare-eligible TRICARE beneficiaries, regardless of age or place of residence, provided they have Medicare Part A and Part B. With TFL, Medicare becomes the primary insurance, and TRICARE acts as a secondary payer. There is no paperwork associated with TFL--beneficiaries automatically gain coverage when they meet the requirements. To learn more about TFL, a fact sheet is available online.
TRICARE West Region Transition

Week of March 04, 2013

TRICARE West Region beneficiaries should keep their eyes on their mailboxes. UnitedHealthcare Military & Veterans, the incoming West Region health care support contractor, is sending out welcome packages in late February and early March. TRICARE beneficiaries should read their packets carefully to see if they have to take any actions to prepare for the April 1, 2013 transition to UnitedHealthcare. One important date highlighted in the package is March 11, 2013 when beneficiaries must switch their automatic payment authorizations to UnitedHealthcare to maintain uninterrupted coverage. West Region beneficiaries can access additional information about the transition by visiting the UnitedHealthcare website at www.uhcmilitarywest.com or reach UnitedHealthcare customer service at 1-877-988- 9378. They may also visit the TRICARE website at www.tricare.mil/westtransition.
Updating DEERS Information In-Person

Week of March 04, 2013

Servicemembers and beneficiaries can visit the RAPIDS Site Locator to locate the nearest personnel office or Personnel Support Detachment (PSD), where they can update DEERS information in person, request a military or dependent ID card, update their Record of Emergency Data (Page 2), Servicemembers' Group Life Insurance (SGLI) or Family SGLI and death gratuity benefits, or make corrections to their pay. Failure to keep one's personal information up-to-date could result in breaks in certain benefits or eligibility for a Sailor and their family. For a complete description of all Navy human resource records or detailed instructions on how to update service records, visit the Navy Personnel Command Records Management and Policy webpage.
AF Cancels TDY Orders, Airshows

Week of March 11, 2013

As a result of sequestration taking effect on March 1, the Air Force is expected to absorb more than $12 billion in reductions this fiscal year. The Air Force Materiel Command will take actions immediately to implement the following: (1) prepare to implement a furlough of civilian employees of up to 22 days between April and September; (2) cancel all temporary duty travel unless directed by the AFMC commander or specifically approved in the Air Force guidance; (3) reduce weapon systems sustainment and testing; (4) implement major reductions in spending across all appropriations and programs; (5) cancel air shows, flyovers and demonstration; and (6) reduce non-mission critical education and training. As updated information becomes available, it will be posted on a special AFMC Sequestration website at www.afmc.af.mil/sequestration.asp.
AF Reserve Activates Cyber Ops Group

Week of March 11, 2013

The Air Force Reserve Command (AFRC) activated the first cyberspace operations group in the Air Force March 1. The 960th Cyberspace Operations Group (CYOG) is charged with providing combat-ready forces with specialized expertise in the operation and defense of Air Force and Defense Department global information grids. There are currently about 800 people working in cyber throughout AFRC, and that number is growing as the command is hiring both TRs (traditional reservists) and ARTs (air reserve technicians). Reservists or active-duty Airmen who might be interested in a cyber career should visit www.usajobs.gov for a listing of current ART positions available.
AF Thunderbird Schedule Cancelled

Week of March 11, 2013

Due to the sequester, the Air Force has cancelled all aviation support to public events for at least the remainder of the fiscal year and is standing down the Thunderbirds aerial demonstration team to save flying hours to support readiness needs. This includes the cancellation of support to all air shows, tradeshows, flyovers (including funerals and military graduations), orientation flights, heritage flights, F-22 demonstration flights and open houses, unless the event includes only local static assets. Also, the Air Force has canceled the Thunderbirds' entire 2013 season beginning April 1, 2013. For more information, contact Air Force Public Affairs at aerial.events@pentagon.af.mil or 703-695-9664. For information specific to the USAF Thunderbirds, call Air Combat Command Public Affairs at (757) 764-5007.
AF to Recognize Women's Contribution

Week of March 11, 2013

The U.S. Air Force has begun a month-long recognition of women's contributions to our Air Force, putting a blue perspective to the 2013 National Women's Project theme of "women inspiring innovation through imagination. The 31-day series on the Air Force website at www.af.mil will showcase a profile each day of a woman or women's organization that made an impact over the more than seven decades of women's involvement with the Air Force and its predecessor, the Army Air Corps. The daily profiles will also be available on the Air Force Women's History Month webpage at www.af.mil/womenshistorymonth.asp.
Army Also Suspends Tuition Assistance

Week of March 11, 2013

Earlier last week the Marine Corps moved to halt tuition assistance for new enrollees in response to the sequestration. On Thursday, March 7, 2013, the Army announced they will also halt all tuition assistance enrollment. The Army sited the current fiscal challenges as the reason the Secretary of the Army approved the suspension of Tuition Assistance (TA) effective 1700 EST Friday, March 8, 2013. The suspension applies to all components and will remain effect until the fiscal situation matures.

Visit the Military Advantage blog to see an excerpt of the Army Announcement.

Let your elected officials and the DoD know how you feel about this decision.
Hertz Committed to Hiring Veterans

Week of March 11, 2013

At Hertz we share the military's values of discipline, hard work, and dedication. Start your civilian career with a company that can provide endless opportunity and a career path that lets you choose where you want to be. Whether you are looking for an entry level position or a management role, Hertz can provide the opportunities to grow, learn, and be challenged as well as provide you with the tools to succeed. Come back and join a team that appreciates all that you have done for your country and is ready to help you use your skills to better your life. Find out more.
Marines Sequester Tuition Assistance

Week of March 11, 2013

The Department of the Navy released the following message outlining the immediate impact sequestration will have on Navy and Marine Corps operations and support activities. In addition to deferring ship maintenance, deployment cancellations and civilian furloughs, paragraph 3E of the message states that the Marine Corps will cease processing new tuition assistance requests. To date, this is the first benefit cut to be announced in response to the sequestration. Read more on the Military Advantage blog.
Military Moves to Cut Tuition Assistance

Week of March 11, 2013

The Army, Marines, Air Force, and Coast Guard have announced they are suspending future tuition assistance program enrollments. To date, the Navy has not made an official announcement on the subject, but many expect that announcement soon. According to reports, Congress is planning to introduce legislation that would effectively block the services from suspending tuition assistance. The legislation may be introduced sometime this week.
Museum Showcases Contributions

Week of March 11, 2013

The exhibits at the Museum in the Women's Memorial at Arlington National Cemetery depict the past, present and future of military women on active duty, in the reserves, the National Guard and U.S. Public Health Service, in addition to the Coast Guard Auxiliary and Civil Air Patrol. A signature feature of the museum is the Register, a computerized database of information on about 3,500 former military and current active-duty women who voluntarily registered. Veterans, active-duty, National Guard and Reserve servicewomen are invited to register along with cadet nurses and service organization employees who served overseas during a war. For more information, visit the Women in Military Service for America Memorial Fact Sheet and the Memorial's website at www.womensmemorial.org.
Navy Creates PTSD App

Week of March 11, 2013

The Office of Naval Research (ONR) is co-funding an affordable, hi-tech, solution for managing stress that could help prevent post-traumatic stress disorder (PTSD), potentially saving billions of dollars in associated medical costs. The Stress Resilience Training System (SRTS) is an iPad app training program that teaches Sailors and Marines to understand their stress responses and manage them by learning biofeedback techniques that work for their individual needs. The game-based system will undergo field testing at the Naval Center for Combat and Operational Stress Control (NCCOSC) in San Diego in April. To view a short video that explains the game-based system and shows it in action, visit goo.gl/lCyos.
Navy Inns Save You Money 

Week of March 11, 2013

Servicemembers and DoD civilians can save money on official travel (i.e. permanent change of duty station, work-related) by staying at Navy Gateway Inns & Suites (NGIS). NGIS offers lodging services for individual and group temporary duty travelers, Department of Defense (DoD) civilians, Space Available (leisure) travelers, retirees, reservists and their sponsored guests. Average lodging rates range from $32-$77, with varying rates depending on location. Non-duty reservations may be made up to 30 days in advance for up to a seven night stay by calling 877-NAVY-BED (enter the first three letters of the base) or by making reservations at the DoD Lodging website. NGIS partners with Navy Lodge, and reservations can be made at 800-NAVY-INN (800-628-9466) or by visiting the Navy Lodge website at www.Navy-Lodge.com.
Remembering the Air Force's First Woman

Week of March 11, 2013

Staff Sgt. Esther McGowin Blake has the distinction of being the "first woman in the Air Force." Blake originally enlisted in March, 1944 in the Army Air Forces, served one year and was discharged in November, 1945. She joined the Women's Army Corps when she found out her eldest son, Lt. Julius Blake, was reported missing, a B-17 Flying Fortress pilot shot down over Belgium. At the time, Blake said that her reason for joining the WACs was the hope of helping free a soldier from clerical work to fight, thus speeding the end of the war. She reenlisted in April 1947. She then enlisted in the first minute of the first hour of the first day regular Air Force duty was authorized for women on July 8, 1948. She remained active with the Air Force until 1954 when she separated and went to work with the civil service. For more information, read the Air Force Enlisted Heritage article on Staff Sgt. Esther McGowin Blake.
Sequestration Affects DoD Schools, Commissaries

Week of March 11, 2013

Civilian personnel at Department of Defense Education Activity (DODEA) schools and the Defense Commissary Agency will be affected by sequestration. Teachers and support personnel at DODEA schools will be subject to the furlough. DoD civilian personnel will be furloughed one day a week from April through the end of September, unless Congress intervenes. Also, 247 commissaries worldwide will be forced to close one additional day each week, and commissary workers will also be furloughed. The furloughs will probably begin at the end of April. For more information on furloughs, visit the OPM website, the Military.com website, the DODEA website, and the Commissaries.com website.
Sequestration Impacts Fed Employees

Week of March 11, 2013

Because of sequestration, the Department of Defense will soon initiate furlough for its 800,000-plus civilian employees. Congressional notification is required at least 45 days from a planned furlough, with implementation anticipated for late April. Civilians will be furloughed for no more than 16 hours per pay period. Furlough will also affect benefits. Civilians must also be aware of the impact on leave accrual, benefits and Thrift Savings Plan contributions, particularly if they are planning vacations or nearing retirement. For more furlough information, visit the Office of Personnel Management website at www.opm.gov.
Top Tax Tips -- Military.com Tax Center

Week of March 11, 2013

With the start to the new year behind us, it is time to once again plan ahead for tax season. With the exception of those serving in combat zones or stationed outside the U.S, most military personnel and their families must file taxes by the traditional April 15 deadline. Read top tips in the Military.com tax center.
VA Bill Introduced in Congress

Week of March 11, 2013

Representative Jeff Miller (FL-01), Chairman of the U.S. House Committee on Veterans Affairs, and Ranking Member Mike Michaud (Maine-02) recently introduced the Putting Veterans Funding First Act of 2013. The bill would require Congress to fully fund the Department of Veterans Affairs' discretionary budget a year ahead of schedule, ensuring that all VA services will have timely, predictable funding in an era where continuing resolutions and threats of government shutdowns are all too frequent. Currently, Congress funds the medical care portion at the beginning of each fiscal year. Providing the remainder of the discretionary budget -- roughly $8 billion -- up front would make it easier for VA to plan for key investments and give Congress a greater level of oversight on multi-year funding proposals. The text of the House bill is available online.
Valor Website Adds Recipients

Week of March 11, 2013

The names of Medal of Honor recipients recognized for their battlefield valor before Sept. 11, 2001, now are listed on the Defense Department's valor website at valor.defense.gov. Officials plan to complete a similar expansion of the Service Cross lists on the website by March 31, 2013. The website lists the name, rank and conflict of recipients of the most prestigious U.S. Military awards for valor: the Medal of Honor, Service Crosses and Silver Star Medals. For more information, visit the Military Awards for Valor--Top Three website at valor.defense.gov.
Vintage Part of the Memphis Belle Comes Home

Week of March 11, 2013

Airman Ralph Barrett was cleaning out his tool box at home when he found again the part that he had found by chance four decades earlier. The part turned out to be the Memphis Belle's engine primer knob from the co-pilot's side panel - something the National Museum of the U.S. Air Force had been searching for in their efforts to restore the aircraft. Barrett returned the lost knob to the Museum and encourages those who may also have original parts from the aircraft to give them to the Museum. For more information or to donate an item, e-mail the Restoration Division Chief at the National Museum of the U.S. Air Force at nationalmuseum.usaf@wpafb.af.mil or visit the Museum's website at www.nationalmuseum.af.mil. For more information on the airplane, visit the Boeing B-17F Memphis Belle Fact Sheet.
Women in the Air Force

Week of March 11, 2013

March is Women's History Month. In 1942, the U.S. Army Air Corps (USAAC) took the unheard-of step of forming and employing two women's aviation units. That same year, a unit of flight nurses who had not yet quite finished their training, were sent into North Africa on Christmas Day following the Allied invasion in November of that year. In mid-1942, an increased need for World War II combat pilots favored the use of experienced women pilots to fly aircraft on non-combat missions. Two women's aviation units were created to ease this need. These two units were merged into a single group, the Women Airforce Service Pilots (WASP) program in August 1943. For more information on the history of women in the Air Force, read the article on the Air Force website.
AF GI Bill Transferability Extended

Week of March 18, 2013

Some Airmen will be able to transfer all or a portion of their Post-9/11 GI Bill benefits to their family members without incurring a four-year active duty service commitment thanks to a program phase-in extension implemented in March, 2013. Members must apply to transfer their benefits no later than July 31 to qualify under these graduated service obligations, and - as in past - some members who transfer benefits will not incur an associated active duty service commitment (ADSC) while others will incur between one and four years. The ADSC begins with the approved application, so if you plan to transfer benefits, you may not want to wait until you are near retirement to do so. For more information about transferring Post-9/11 GI Bill education benefits to family members, go to myPers, and enter Post 9/11 GI Bill in the search window. To apply to transfer benefits, go to MilConnect at www.dmdc.osd.mil/milconnect, the virtual MPF self-service actions section accessible via myPers, or the Air Force Portal, and follow the instructions.
Are You Eligible for a VA Home Loan in 2013?

Week of March 18, 2013

In order to obtain a VA home loan, you must first fill out VA Form 26-1880, the request for your Certificate of Eligibility. This certificate is issued only through the Veterans Administration, and is the first step towards applying for your loan. Veterans, active duty, guard or reserve, and military spouses potentially qualify for this certificate. Keep in mind that the Certificate of Eligibility, while necessary, only allows an eligible individual to apply for a home loan; it does not guarantee a loan approval. Eligibility for the Certificate is based on an individual's (or a spouse's) military service. Get specifics on Military.com.
Arlington Cemetery Exempt from Furloughs

Week of March 18, 2013

The Executive Director of the Army National Military Cemeteries has announced that most of Arlington National Cemetery civilian employees will be exempt from defense-related furloughs for Fiscal Year 2013. Arlington National Cemetery will continue to be subject to sequestration and related funding cuts. Due to sequestration, Arlington National Cemetery funding is being reduced by five percent of its FY 2013 continuing resolution level. Arlington is absorbing this cut by using the last of the funds that were recovered from previous fiscal years. For more information on the Cemetery, visit the Arlington National Cemetery website at www.arlingtoncemetery.mil and on Facebook at www.facebook.com/ArlingtonNationalCemetery and on Twitter.
Army Civilian Workers Face Furloughs

Week of March 18, 2013

Approximately 251,000 Department of the Army civilians expect to be notified soon if they will be furloughed up to 22 days starting in April. How an individual employee or activity is affected by furloughs will be subject to the command and the overall guidance of human resources and legal advice. Overtime and comp time are curtailed, and no employee will be allowed to volunteer services. Telework and the use of government issued electronics, such as laptops, will not be permitted on furlough days. Health benefits, flexible spending accounts, federal group life insurance, vision and dental plans and federal long term care plans are not impacted. However, the employee is still responsible for the full premiums due for these benefits. For more information on how sequestration and furloughs affect the IMCOM workforce, visit the IMCOME G1--Human Resources webpage.
Buddy Finder: Reconnect with Old Military Friends

Week of March 18, 2013

The Military.com Buddy Finder allows you to search over 20 million records to locate old military friends. Search by name, service, pay grade, age, installation, school, state or employer. Reconnect now.
Company Pledges to Hire Furloughed Vets

Week of March 18, 2013

The recent sequestration bill will result in a 4-day work week and 20% pay cut for some federal employees beginning as early as April 1. The company Two Marines Moving is pledging to give employment opportunities to furloughed employees in the Greater Washington, D.C. Metro Area who are also veterans, which would allow them to continue working a five-day work week. Two Marines Moving has open positions for full and part time entry level movers. Employees regularly earn extra bonuses for satisfactory reviews from clients and exceeding expectations. Advancement in pay and duties are available to driver, dispatcher, and sales positions for those that demonstrate the highest levels of responsibility. For more information, visit the Two Marines Moving Facebook page or call (703) 623-5288.
Cutting TA Will Hurt Recruiting

Week of March 18, 2013

Military leaders testified at a hearing of the Military Personnel Subcommittee of the House Armed Services Committee that cutting the military's tuitions assistance program will hurt recruitment and retention rates if allowed to continue through 2014 and beyond. The Army, Air Force, Marine Corps and Coast Guard have already announced the suspension of new enrollments for tuition assistance and advised those currently enrolled that they will have to find other sources of funding for future courses.
DoD Furloughs Begin in April

Week of March 18, 2013

Furloughs for Defense Department (DoD) civilian employees can begin April 26. Commands have identified civilians who would be exempted from furloughs. If Congress does not act on sequestration, later this month the department will send letters to the excepted employees and propose furloughs for the rest. There is a seven-day period for people to reply to their letters, followed by a 30-day waiting period. Civilian employees also have the right to appeal to the Merit Systems Protection Board. Civilian employees will be furloughed without pay for 22 days -- one day a week through the Sept. 30 end of the fiscal year. For more information, visit the U.S. Navy Administrative (Planned) Furlough webpage.
Military Skills Translator: Civilian Jobs You Qualify For

Week of March 18, 2013

Translate your military skills, experience and training to find career opportunities that best align with your capabilities. Enter in your MOS, MOSC, Rating, or Designator and we'll give you a list of civilian skills and equivalent job openings. Translate Your Skills and Apply for Jobs Now.
New Air Force TAP Workshop

Week of March 18, 2013

The new, revised Air Force Transition Assistance Program (TAP) is a five-day mandatory course covers financial management and transition planning. Every base offers the same curriculum, including a transition overview day, three employment workshop days and a VA benefits day. In addition, three two-day specialized transition tracks are already available at many bases. Retirees are eligible to attend TAP as early as two years before their retirement date, and separating Airmen can attend up to a year before their separation date. For more information about the Transition Assistance Program, visit the myPers website, or contact your local Airman and Family Readiness Center for a list of scheduled courses and information.
New Army Readiness Campaign

Week of March 18, 2013

Secretary of the Army John McHugh recently launched the Army's Ready and Resilient Campaign, which is designed to guide the Army's efforts to build physical, emotional, and psychological resilience in our soldiers, families and civilians, and directly enhance personal and unit readiness. Specifically, the campaign will help integrate and synchronize multiple Army-wide programs aimed at improving physical, psychological and emotional health. The campaign will review programs, processes and policies to ensure effectiveness and reduce redundancies, improve methods for commanders to understand high risk behaviors and intervene early, and continue improvements to the Integrated Disability Evaluation System. Finally, this campaign will work to reduce barriers and stigma associated with seeking help and will promote healthy lifestyles based on the performance triad of physical fitness, nutrition, and sleep. For more information, visit the U.S. Army Ready and Resilient webpage at www.army.mil/readyandresilient and the Stand-To! website at www.army.mil/standto/archive/2011/02/14.
PepsiCo Is Hiring Veterans

Week of March 18, 2013

PepsiCo has a long legacy of military hiring and remains committed to veteran hiring across all lines of business and roles. The company believes in providing opportunity for military hires, not just in the name of service, but because they help the business win.
Secretary to Review New Drone Medal

Week of March 18, 2013

In light of recent discussions concerning the new Distinguished Warfare Medal and its order of precedence relative to other military decorations, Defense Secretary Chuck Hagel has ordered a review of the award. A decision will be made about the medal's fate after assessing the findings. Opponents of the medal question the hierarchy of technology-driven warfare such as unmanned aerial vehicles, unmanned underwater vehicles, missile defense and cyber capabilities, as the operators may not be anywhere near a combat zone. Production of the medal has stopped, and there are currently no nominations for it.
Sequestration Impacts Army Programs

Week of March 18, 2013

The Army projects a decrease in recruits as military entrance processing stations shut down one day per week. Scholarships and training will also be reduced at ROTCs at universities across the country. The Army will try to keep those family programs that deliver the most benefits. But, many important programs will, nonetheless, still be cut. Programs which could be impacted include child abuse prevention, family advocacy, programs for children with special needs, and resiliency training that assists Soldiers and families in building stronger relationships and post recreation programs. For more information, view the video of Army Chief of Staff Gen. Raymond T. Odierno speaking about the possible effects of Sequestration on the U.S. Army.
Soldiers Reminded to Review Records

Week of March 18, 2013

As the Army draws down, it is important for Soldiers to keep their records up-to-date and accurate. It is the Soldiers' responsibility to review their records at least once a year. Human Resources Command (HRC) has noticed routine errors in things like Soldiers' mailing addresses, awards, assignment history, overseas service, deployment history and dwell time back from deployment. Soldiers can access their OMPF through AKO or online. When using AKO Soldiers can find their Official Military Personnel File (OMPF) under the "Army Links" heading on the lower right-hand side of the AKO main screen. The My Board File Certification Report can be accessed on the HRC homepage at www.hrc.army.mil under Popular HRC Resources or through the direct link. All links require a Common Access Card.
Thrift Savings Plan Issues Warning

Week of March 18, 2013

The Thrift Savings Plan (TSP) is warning that a free iPhone app for the Thrift Savings Plan that is available at the Apple App Store could pose a security risk. The "TSP Funds" app is not being offered through the TSP, and the TSP does not recommend using this application to access your TSP account. Doing so could result in a security risk to your account. For more information on keeping your TSP account safe, see the Security Center on the TSP website or contact the ThriftLine at 1-TSP-YOU-FRST (1-877-968-3778).
VA Hiding Vet Health Data?

Week of March 18, 2013

A former epidemiologist for the Department of Veterans' Affairs told lawmakers on Wednesday that the agency's Office of Public Health buries or obscures research findings on veterans exposed to environmental toxins and hazards going as far back as the Persian Gulf War. Steven Coughlin, who had worked more than four years for the VA before quitting over "serious ethical concerns" in December, said in testimony that leadership in the agency's public health office did not want to find or reveal evidence that Gulf War illness and other sicknesses were linked to troops' military experience.
VA Loan FAQ: Where do I Start?

Week of March 18, 2013

Buying a new house with a VA loan can be a daunting proposition for those who are unfamiliar with the process. VA home loans are available to former servicemembers and active duty personnel... for answers to the most common questions about VA loans, see this article.
A Look at the Army Furlough Process

Week of March 25, 2013

With Army civilian furloughs anticipated, 27,000 employees of the U.S. Army Installation Management Command (IMCOM) were expected to receive their notification letters starting March 22. Those employees will be notified directly by their supervisors. Once employees are notified, they will first acknowledge in writing their receipt of notification. They will then have seven days to exercise their right to reply. Employees may appeal orally or in writing to the designated reply official. Also, supervisors will inform employees of their exact furlough schedule and when to begin the furlough schedule. For more information on how sequestration and furloughs affect the IMCOM workforce, visit the IMCOM G-1 Human Resources webpage at www.imcom.army.mil/Organization/G1Personnel.aspx .
AF 1st Sgt Academy Moves to Hybrid Model

Week of March 25, 2013

The U. S. Air Force First Sergeant Academy has transformed its curriculum from a traditional "brick-and-mortar" education experience to a mixture of facilitated distance learning and in-resident classroom time to teach future first sergeants. What was once a three-week in-residence course is now four weeks of distance learning followed by two weeks at the academy, which is located on Gunter Annex at Maxwell Air Force Base, Alabama. The online curriculum includes subject areas such as administration, human resource management, maintenance of discipline and readiness. The blended learning experience allows students in the field the opportunity for mentoring from their own first sergeants before traveling to the school for training. For more information, visit the USAF First Sergeants Academy webpage at www.au.af.mil/au/barnes/fsa.
AF Education Opportunities

Week of March 25, 2013

Eligible active duty Air Force officers and civilians are now able to apply for intermediate and senior developmental education opportunities. Officer applications are due to the Air Force Personnel Center (AFPC) April 5, and civilian nominations are due May 1. Programs include the Air Command and Staff College, Air Force Institute of Technology, Air Force and defense fellowships, Army War College, the Air Command and Staff College with an Air War College follow-on, and more. Requirements and eligibility vary, so applicants should carefully review the program guide before preparing application documents. Full eligibility criteria and application requirements for officers are available on the myPers website. Enter IDE/SDE/CDE or PSDM 13-19 in the search window. For more information and full application instructions for civilian developmental education, visit myPers and scroll to the "Force Development" link on the left side of the page. For general information about civilian career opportunities, visit the Air Force Civilian Careers website at www.afciviliancareers.com. For information about other Air Force personnel issues, visit myPers.
Army Contracting Website Wins Award

Week of March 25, 2013

The U.S. Army has announced that Armyhire.com, Army Contracting Command's recruiting website, has been named the Army's best website. Armyhire.com is a collaborative effort involving the staffs of the ACC chief information officer G6, deputy chief of staff, Human Capital G1 and Public Affairs. Armyhire.com will now compete in the annual Thomas Jefferson Award competition for Department of Defense military and civilian print and broadcast products.
Army Emergency Relief Update

Week of March 25, 2013

The Army Emergency Relief (AER) Annual Campaign is conducted from March 1st through May 15th in order to increase Soldier awareness of this benefit, as well as to give Soldiers the opportunity to help their fellow Soldiers by donating. Local commanders can adjust their campaign dates as their mission dictates. AER assistance is available to Soldiers, retirees and their families wherever they are located. The amount of assistance is only limited by the amount of the valid need. They should contact their chain of command or local AER office. For more information, read the Stand-To! Article and visit the Army Emergency Relief website.
Army Reserve Retirement Services

Week of March 25, 2013

In an effort to increase Army Reserve Soldier's awareness and understanding of their retirement benefits, the Army Reserve created dedicated Retirement Services Offices within each Regional Support Command (RSC) in April 2012. These offices are staffed by two trained Soldiers - an officer and a senior non-commissioned officer. Their purpose is to provide timely and accurate benefits information to all retiring and retired Soldiers, surviving spouses and their families. For more information, read the Stand-To! article and view the list of Retirement Services Offices around the country.
Bristol-Myers Squibb Hiring Veterans

Week of March 25, 2013

Bristol-Myers Squibb is committed to hiring the extraordinary men and women who have acquired valuable skills and expertise in the selfless service of protecting our nation. Military and veteran candidates can be among the best providers of talent to support our mission -- helping doctors and patients fight disease. As a global BioPharma leader, we have career opportunities in many departments and geographies. And our own Veterans' Community Network can help you transition from your military specialty to a successful civilian career.
Calculate Your 2013 Pay

Week of March 25, 2013

The President and House of Representatives have proposed a 1.7 percent across-the-board pay increase for 2013. Calculate your gross monthly pay by rank, location or duty assignment. Calculations include Base Pay, BAH, Duty Pay, COLA, Special Pay and other bonuses, special pays and allowances. Use the Military.com Pay 
College Grant for Surviving Children

Week of March 25, 2013

The Iraq Afghanistan Service Grant is provided by the U.S. Department of Education to children of U.S. servicemembers who died as a result of injuries incurred in Iraq or Afghanistan since Sept. 11, 2001. Eligible students may receive the full Pell Grant of $5,645 for the 2013-2014 academic year. If applicants are not eligible for Pell Grants, they may receive an equivalent amount from the Iraq Afghanistan Service Grant. Applicants may receive one or the other, but not both. The Pell Grant is based on a family's financial need. Both it and the Iraq Afghanistan Service Grant are not loans and do not have to be repaid. For more information, contact the Federal Student Aid office.Calculator.
DoD Pilots Healthy Living Programs

Week of March 25, 2013

Thirteen pilot sites will participate in the Healthy Base Initiative, a demonstration project for the Defense Department's Operation Live Well, which is aimed at increasing the health and wellness of the total force. Participating installations will be examined for their ability to create environments that enable sustainable healthy lifestyles. Best practices will be shared with the services for further implementation throughout the force. For more information, visit the Health Base Initiative information on the Military OneSource website, the Operation Live Well webpage, the U.S. Department of Defense Operation Live Well webpage, and listen to the DoDLive Bloggers Roundtable on the Healthy Base Initiative.
Free Alterations for Wounded Soldiers

Week of March 25, 2013

In an effort to support and assist severely wounded, ill and injured Soldiers, the Army & Air Force Exchange Service is offering free alterations and modifications for this select group at all 79 Army Military Clothing stores around the world. This Army-led initiative ensures all wounded Soldiers receive free alterations and modifications on all issued uniforms in accordance with the Wounded Warrior Clothing Support Program to include the Army Service, Combat and Improved Physical Fitness uniforms as well as undergarments. Eligible Soldiers must present an approved Army Form 3078 along with the prescribed modifications by the physical or occupational therapist to receive free services.
Hiring Our Heroes Events

Week of March 25, 2013

The US Chamber of Commerce will hold dozens of hiring fairs for Veterans this year. For more information and a list of local hiring evenings, read VA's VAntage Point Blog. For listings of other military job fairs around the country, visit Military.com's Upcoming Job Fair schedule.
Military and Spouse Career Fair

Week of March 25, 2013

MOAA is sponsoring a free career fair in the Washington DC area on April 2, targeted specifically for servicemembers, veterans and their spouses. All ranks of active duty, retired, former, and reserve/National Guard service members and their spouses, as well as government employees, are encouraged to attend. For more details, see this Veterans Job blog article.
MyHealtheVet

Week of March 25, 2013

My HealtheVet is VA's online personal health record. It was designed for Veterans, active duty servicemembers, their dependents and caregivers. Learn more at VA's My HealtheVet webpage.
National Public Health Week

Week of March 25, 2013

Keeping your New Year's resolution? If not, your second chance is around the corner. Recommit to your healthy living goal or set a new one during National Public Health Week, April 1-7. Use these small but helpful tips on the Department of Veterans Affairs website as inspiration. Visit VA's Public Health webpage at www.publichealth.va.gov to learn more about other public health topics and VA services.
National Resource Directory for Vets

Week of March 25, 2013

The National Resource Directory (www.NRD.gov) is a federal government website that connects wounded warriors, Servicemembers, Veterans, families and caregivers to thousands of services and programs at the national, state and local levels that support them during recovery, rehabilitation and reintegration. Visitors to the website can find information on topics such as post-traumatic stress disorder, military and Veterans' benefits, health care, educational opportunities, homeless assistance, employment and much more. Throughout the past few months, more than 60 new resources have been added to the NRD, bringing the total number of resources that can be accessed from the site to nearly 15,000. For more information, visit the National Resource Directory website at www.NRD.gov.
Naval Museum Opens Exhibit

Week of March 25, 2013

The Naval History and Heritage Command's National Naval Aviation Museum in Pensacola, Fla. has opened a new exhibit featuring the path women have taken from their support of naval aviation as "yeomanettes" to pilots on the front lines. The centerpiece of the new exhibit, "From Typewriters to Strike Fighters," is a video wall on which appear historic images and footage of women in naval service and excerpts of interviews conducted by museum staff members. The exhibit is unique in the museum in that it will be constantly evolving. As more interviews are conducted, they will be edited and added to the video presentation, telling new stories of women in naval aviation. For more information, visit the National Naval Aviation Museum website at www.navalaviationmuseum.org or call Hill Goodspeed at 850-452-3604 x 3135.
Naval Research Office Issues Challenge

Week of March 25, 2013

The Office of Naval Research (ONR) is encouraging young women to become scientists through the Technovation Challenge, which runs through May 1. The Technovation Challenge--funded by ONR to introduce girls to science, technology, engineering and math (STEM) careers--provides an opportunity for girls from around the country to design and pitch mobile phone apps to leaders in computer science and business. The challenge spans 12 weeks and ends May 1, at the World Pitch event in San Francisco. During the challenge, teams of high school girls are mentored in design, computer coding and business; nearly every mentor is female. For more information, visit the Technovation Challenge website, the Office of Naval Research (ONR) website, or telephone the ONR at (703) 696-5031.
Navy Suspends Early Transition Program

Week of March 25, 2013

The Navy has announced suspension of the Early Career Transition Program (ECTP), which will no longer accept requests to transition to the Selected Reserve under this program. Requests submitted and received at NPC prior to March 14 will be accepted and processed. Requests received after March 14 will be returned without action. Previously approved requests are unaffected. ECTP has allowed active duty and Full Time Support (FTS) Sailors with at least two, but less than 16 years of service to leave active duty and affiliate with the Selected Reserve to finish out the remainder of their Navy contract. ECTP may be reinstated in the future as required.
New Joint Services Education Transcript

Week of March 25, 2013

The Sailor Marine Corps American Council on Education Registry Transcript (SMART), the Army American Council on Education Registry Transcript System (AARTS) and the Coast Guard Institute (CGI) have been aligned to implement one collaborative transcript program called the Joint Services Transcript (JST). The JST is now the official transcript tool for Army, Marine Corps, Navy and Coast Guard personnel. Servicemembers can join upcoming webinar sessions on the new JST by registering. For more information on the JST, contact Laurine Anderson, JST Program Manager at (850) 452-1001, Opt 3, Ext. 1097. For information about the Military Evaluations Program through ACE, contact Sandra Winborne at (850) 452-1111 Ext 3213. For information on DANTES, visit the DANTES website.
Planning Your Financial Future

Week of March 25, 2013

With furloughs coming, now is the time to take a look at your funds and start planning for possible troubles. Here are several tips: (1) take a look at your budget immediately, (2) differentiate between want and need, (3) contact your creditors right away--see if your lenders have special programs, (4) build up your credit options--learn about Thrift Savings Plan (TSP) loans on the TSP website, and (5) know your rights against creditors--immediately see a Legal Assistance attorney if you're being harassed by creditors. If you have issues with creditors or other legal concerns, schedule an appointment with a Legal Assistance Division attorney at your base's Office of the Staff Judge Advocate. For more information on TSP, visit the Military.com Thrift Savings Plan section.
Retirement Investment Tips for Servicemembers

Week of March 25, 2013

There are several ways servicemembers can prepare better for retirement. The first step is to educate yourself on your finances (for personal finance tips visit the Military.com Money section). The biggest mistake people make is overspending and carrying some sort of consumer debt. First, pay down debt if you have it. Next, begin saving and letting compound interest work on your behalf. Servicemembers can enroll in the thrift savings plan (TSP), or a similar retirement plan, as soon as possible. Also, don't be afraid to ask for help as solutions may be one calculation away. For more information on TSP, visit the Military.com Thrift Savings Plan section.
Security Clearance Wanted in 2013

Week of March 25, 2013

Top companies are actively hiring and paying top salaries to Veterans with Security Clearance in 2013. Make this your best year yet -- visit Military.com to see who's hiring, apply for jobs, get industry tips and more.
Senate Holds Vet Mental Health Hearing

Week of March 25, 2013

The U.S. Senate Committee on Veterans' Affairs recently examined the Department of Veterans Affairs' efforts to provide mental health counseling for veterans who are committing suicides at a rate of more than 8,000 a year. The Department of Veterans Affairs has made progress, but is short of its own goal set last year to hire 1,600 clinicians by June 30. As of March 13, the VA had hired 1,105 clinicians. Dr. Robert A. Petzel, the head of the Veterans Health Administration, said the VA would streamline its hiring process to meet the June 30 goal. A transcript and video of the hearing are available on the U.S. Senate Committee on Veterans' Affairs website along with the comprehensive report released earlier this year by VA on veterans who die by suicide.
VA Loan Foreclosure? Call a Regional Loan Center

Week of March 25, 2013

Many eligible borrowers obtain VA loans without fully realizing the tremendous support system they have at their fingertips. Nine VA Regional Loan Centers (RLCs) throughout the country serve the general VA home loan benefits mission to assist veterans, active duty military members and surviving spouses to buy and keep homes in appreciation of their dedicated service to our country.
VA Loan Limits for 2013

Week of March 25, 2013

The maximum guaranty amount of a VA loan is typically $417,000, but you may qualify for much more depending on the county where you live. VA has announced new loan limits for 2013 for certain counties, with some limits as high as over $1 million. These limits apply to all loans closed January 1, 2013 and afterwards. For the full chart of every county and contact information for regional VA loan centers, see this updated Military.com article.
VA Wait Times Still Too Long

Week of March 25, 2013

The American Legion testified recently at a congressional hearing that examined how long America's veterans have to wait for their scheduled appointments at Department of Veterans Affairs medical facilities. Through its System Worth Saving (SWS) program, the Legion has been acutely aware of wait time problems for a decade. In its testimony, the Legion offered three specific recommendations to help alleviate lengthy wait-times for VA appointments: Devote a greater effort in filling all empty VA staff positions, improve information technology solutions, and develop a better plan for scheduling appointments outside traditional business hours.
VITA Helps Troops File Taxes

Week of March 25, 2013

The Volunteer Income Tax Assistance/Electronic Filing (VITA/ELF) program is available to ensure servicemembers and their dependents receive the support they need to file their income tax returns correctly and on time. The program provides free tax-filing assistance to active duty servicemembers and their dependents, retirees and their dependents with adjusted gross incomes of less than $57,000, DoD civilians overseas or deployed with the U.S. Armed Forces, and in limited cases, military reservists. Personnel who visit a command's VITA/ELF office should bring the appropriate paperwork to ensure proper and thorough tax filing. To find the nearest VITA center, or for more information, visit the Navy JAG Corps website.
Respectively Submitted,

Bruce W. Skipton, Post Surgeon/Service Officer
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